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MMM, STOOD TOO LONG IN THE CHAIN
OF BROTHERHOOD, DID YoU?"

AMT Dutch Masonic Magazine - March 2000
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November 2008


1  8:30 am #3 District School of Instruction


3  6:30 pm Supper Club


3  7:30 pm Stated Meeting


5  6:00 Wayne County Shrine Club


6  6:00 pm 2 First Degrees


8  6:00 am Pancake & Sausage Breakfast at Albion


8  11:00 am Chowder at West Salem


10 5:00 pm Practice Night


11 6:00 pm Second Degree at Olney


15 6:00 am Breakfast Fundraiser at West Salem


15 8:00 am York Rite Unity Festival at Bridgeport


17 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


17 7:30 pm Stated Meeting


21 4:30 – 7:00 pm Chili Supper at Mt. Vernon











NOTES OF INTEREST


**  Wives are welcome to attend Supper Club


**  � HYPERLINK "http://www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html" ��www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html� The official website of Fairfield Lodge # 206


**  Deadline for December Newsletter Submissions: November 25





SICKNESS OR DISTRESS


Fortunately, there is no new sickness or distress that we are aware of.     





DID YOU KNOW?





CHAIN, MYSTIC:�        To form the Mystic Chain is for the Brethren to make a circle, holding each other by the hands, as in surrounding a grave, etc. Each Brother crosses his arms in front of his body, so as to give his right hand to his left-hand neighbor, and his left hand to his right-hand neighbor. The French call it Chaine d'Union. It is a symbol of the close connection of all Freemasons in one common brotherhood.





Excerpt from 


An Encyclopedia of Freemasonry


By Albert G. Mackey, M. D. 33rd Degree





A Mason’s Blessings


 I’ve counted my blessings,named them one by one,


That have come to me as a Master Mason.


There was the time when I was brought to light,


 Given a Mason’s Badge,my apron of white.





I later was raised to the sublime degree,


The highest honor of this great fraternity.


The Master’s hat I was privileged to wear,


Was honored to sit in the Oriental Chair.





Commissioned Grand Lecturer,that I might do my part,


To propagate the knowledge of the Mystic Art.


The lodges I’ve visited,the new Brothers I’ve met,


Are some of the blessings I shall never forget.





I’ve counted my blessings,named them one by one,


That have come to me as a Master Mason.


But the one I cherish more than any other,


Was the night my son — became my brother.





By ~Vance C. Van Tassell MWPGM


                                            Robinson Lodge No. 250








“I make no more calculations except to spend my life here, rich or poor, here I expect to remain permanently.” – Brother Stephen F. Austin





November 2008


22 7:30 pm “December’s Rose” Presented By The                   


                    Valley of Danville AASR


24 6:00 pm First Degree at Mt. Vernon


26 7:00 pm Little Egypt Grand Lecturer’s Club 








SOCIAL COMMITTEE





Greetings Brethren,


	The Social Committee is very excited about our next event, a Masonic play put on by the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville.  “December’s Rose” will be performed on Saturday, November 22, 2008, at 7:30 pm and is open to the public.  We hope everyone is able to attend this performance and the refreshments afterwards.  





              Fraternally,


	              Freddie Vaughan, Jr.


	              Marshal





FROM THE EAST





Greetings Brethren, and welcome to the November issue of our newsletter. The past month has been a very busy one, not only for our lodge, but for Freemasonry throughout the state. This was clearly evidenced at the annual session of Grand Lodge this year. While there is not enough time or space in this newsletter to give an adequate report on the proceedings of Grand Lodge, there will be one posted on our website soon, and I would be happy to discuss it with any member who is interested. Suffice it to say, that a tremendous amount of business was transacted in two short days this year. Many resolutions and pieces of legislation were discussed, passed, rejected, or held over. Many programs and initiatives were discussed or enacted, and many awards and commissions handed out. By all accounts, Freemasonry in Illinois is not only alive, but is thriving once more. I would also like to congratulate the brethren of Newton Lodge # 216 on once again winning the Grand Master’s Award of Excellence, and the brethren of Hermitage Lodge # 356 in Albion for winning second in the Lodge Officers’ Competition. 


Yes Brethren, as the year wanes and we approach the election of new officers at our annual communication on December 1, we can look back on this year with pride in the knowledge that this has indeed been a busy and productive year for our lodge. However, let us not reflect so much that we become complacent. The year is not yet over, and there remains much to be done, both now and in the future.


As mentioned before, there has been increased interest in Freemasonry in our community. This means that we will be having a lot of degree work coming up; so much so, that the dates and times will probably not get posted in the newsletter. However, we will try to post them on our website, so check it often and come welcome your new brethren into our great fraternity. 


Also, don’t forget that on Saturday November 22 the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville will be presenting the Masonic Play “December’s Rose” at our lodge at 7:30 pm, with refreshments afterwards. Brethren, while I have never seen this play personally, I have heard from many who have that it is indeed beautiful and something that everyone aught to see. It is also a great example of how Freemasonry can help to bring sorely needed activities and events into our community. Since it is open to the public, bring your family and friends, enjoy what will certainly be a great evening, and show your support for the efforts of your lodge to bring quality entertainments to our community.      


	Finally Brethren, your lodge has no intention of once again returning to a state of inactivity and stagnation. On the contrary, we will continue to grow and develop our lodge. Your officers, both present and future, will continue to establish programs and initiatives to ensure a great future for our lodge. However, such activity does not come cheaply. Nor will the usual method of begging provide for such a future. As such, our Finance Committee will be making recommendations on how we may best fund the future of our lodge. Therefore, it would behoove any interested member to attend the meetings as we attempt to provide for the financial security of our lodge, both now and into the future.  


Fraternally Yours, 


			Jason Kinsolving


			Worshipful Master        








SECRETARY’S REPORT





Greetings Brethren,


	As we get ready to end another Lodge Officers’ year our organization is becoming a busy end of the year. We will be electing our Worshipful Master, Senior Warden, Junior Warden, Treasurer, and Secretary for the coming Masonic year. Those elected will serve a one year term. The elective officers shall be separately chosen by ballot at the annual communication each year. A majority of the whole number of votes cast shall be necessary to a choice. Remember, your lodge meets the first and third Monday of every month. Each communication will be held at the lodge hall in Fairfield. I would like to see each of you at the meeting to show support for your new officers. We are busily preparing the 2009 membership cards and dues notices. You should be receiving them in November. We now have 205 members to prepare for. I hope to see you all at some of our future meetings.


				


Fraternally,


				Delman Bradshaw


				Secretary        





FROM THE WEST





Greetings Brethren,


	I would like to say the wheelchair ramp is almost done and it looks great.  All we are missing are the rails.  Please come to the Thanksgiving Supper Club on November 3rd and you can see how your Lodge is changing for the best.  And don’t forget to bring someone.  See you there.  				





				Fraternally Yours,


				Shawn Wells


 				Senior Warden











FROM THE SOUTH





Greetings from the South,


I would like to remind everyone that the November Supper Club will be the traditional Thanksgiving meal with all of the trimmings prepared by the Lodge officers.  You won’t want to miss this meal.  And be sure to bring your Lady.  


	By the time you read this, our Fall Pancake and Sausage Breakfast on October 25th will have come and gone.  Hopefully, it was a success, as they normally are.  


	I would also like to thank Brothers Shawn Wells, Dan Kinsolving, John Dilges, Andy Pope, and Dean Linder for preparing the food for Brother Crnovich’s Third Degree.  We have several new candidates coming into the Lodge, so be sure to help with degree work and enjoy a good meal.  


											Fraternally Yours,


				Sheldon Bunting


				Junior Warden





FROM THE EDITOR


Greetings Fellow Brethren,


This sure has been a busy month.  We recently raised Brother Nick Crnovich.  I want to welcome him to the fraternity.  


I believe we have four more candidates waiting in the wings.  With our annual Thanksgiving Supper Club coming up soon, I want to reiterate that until I hear otherwise, the WOMEN ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND SUPPER CLUB.  


	Brothers, I hate to beat a dead horse but our Lodge is on the verge of a lot of changes.  We are trying to upgrade a building that had become run down.  We have a lot of young eager brethren who want to put new programs into effect.  In these days, everything takes money.  We are trying to promote the Lodge in the community and do more for and with the community.  When we have a fund raiser, we need everyone’s support.  This newsletter is a prime example.  We are running pretty thin every month but we want to continue this vehicle for the brethren.  The supporters have come in slower than I had expected.  So if any of you would like to become a newsletter supporter, please let me know.  Each year we lose Lodges usually because of two things: lack of membership and lack of money.  The fundraisers are a necessity but they are just a short-term answer.  Our Worshipful Master is a thinking man and he has come up with a couple possible long-term solutions for our financial difficulties.  So please hear him out and give it your utmost consideration.  


	I have been appointed to look into the fruit fundraiser this year.  I will need a lot of support and help.  More information will be forthcoming.  





               Fraternally Yours,


			Dan Kinsolving, Editor





Use Your Supper Club Coupon


And Bring A Friend





$1 OFF





Good For One Meal


Cut Along Dotted Line





�





POINT OF INTEREST





FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE & SUPPER CLUB


Hello again from your Fund Raising Committee Chairman!  Thank you to the October Supper Club chef, Jimmy Taylor, for an outstanding meal and a great turnout. Worshipful Brother Jimmy generously donated his time, talent, and a large part of the groceries, and for that reason Supper Club made a decent profit.  


	On the subject of donations, Brother Louis Savage has informed me that he is donating Dennis Zurliene cheesecakes for the November 3rd Thanksgiving Feast.  These generous donations help our Supper Club make money to help us maintain our building.  Please put November 3rd on your calendar and join us for turkey and all the trimmings.  We eat at 6:30.  We are also planning a fruit sale before Christmas.  Contact myself or any Lodge officer to place an order.  


									Fraternally Yours, Worshipful Brother Joe Pearce        





NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS


    Dan Kinsolving              Jason Kinsolving


    Jonah Kinsolving           Jake Kinsolving   


    Brad Koehler		    Floyd Harris


    Supper Club                   Joe’s Body Shop





December 2008


1   6:30 pm Supper Club


1   7:30 pm Stated Meeting


8   5:00 pm Practice Night


15 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


15 7:30 pm Stated Meeting


20 6:00 am Breakfast Fundraiser at West Salem


31 7:00 pm Little Egypt Grand Lecturer’s Club








Contact Information





Jason Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0480


Shawn Wells: (618) 599-2060


Sheldon Bunting: (618) 839-7041


Delman Bradshaw: (618) 516-1779


Dean Linder: (618) 516-1746


Dan Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0477


Billy Simpson: (618) 599-6214


Don Walker: (618) 599-1616


Gregg Benskin: (618) 599-2699


Freddie Vaughan Jr.: (618) 919-0631


Ron Walker: (618) 599-1609


Joe Pearce: (618) 231-5323


Jason Barnhart: (618) 599-6436











